
A conference call for the Iowa Quarter Horse Association’s Board of Directors and 
Officer’s was called to order at 7:05 PM on Wednesday, October 11 by President, 
Debra Donnelly.  The following members answered roll call: Kelly Birkenholz, Jackie 
Kincaid, Kim Strong, Rosalie Carlson, Darla Merwald, Marlys Adkins, Marc Chapman, 
JR Reichert, Lara Yungclas and Colleen Conrad.  Brian Hamrick joined the meeting at 
7:10 PM. 
 
Debra Donnelly reported about her phone conversation with Lisa Pond at AQHA on 
the day following the board meeting of Sept. 9, 2017. 
 
Lisa asked Debra to send AQHA a written account of the IQHA Board’s approved 
motion in regards to the show in question that is to be held in 2018.   
 
Discussion by IQHA Board on the AQHA approved show to be held on Oct. 28 and 29 
at the Iowa Equestrian Center sponsored by Moorman’s.  The show has been 
advertised at IQHA approved but as of this date to approval form has been 
submitted to IQHA.  
 
Since no approval form has been submitted to IQHA 45 days prior to the show a 
statement will be put on the IQHA website and also on the IQHA Facebook Page that 
the show does not meet the requirements for IQHA approval and therefore the show 
will not be IQHA approved. 
 
Debra Donnelly read an email from Lisa Ponds in regards to 2 single day shows with 
a special event to be held, November 30, December 1 and 2 at the Iowa Equestrian 
Center.   
 
Discussion in regards to how this could affect the yearend standings.  Debra talked 
with Jennifer Sheriff, show sponsor, over the past weekend and Jennifer does not 
intend to ask for IQHA approval at this time.  
 
JR Reichert made a motion seconded by Rosalie Carlson to inform AQHA that the 
IQHA supports AQHA in approving this show.  Motion carried.  
 
Reminder next meeting will be Wed. November 1. 
 
Kim Strong made motion and Brian Hamrick seconded the motion for adjournment 
at 7:52 PM. Motion carried. 
 
 


